
Deputation by Mr Longmore 

I am one of the oldest people and the longest living person that has lived in Durham 

Gardens. I came here in 1982 after living and working in Borneo for many years. 

This road was just a lovely quiet place to see with trees down both sides of the road. 

The houses with Portland stone fronts and front gardens of neatly cut grass and 

flowers and not many cars it was a dream of a place to live. 

The house at 162 Stakes Hill Road had a large rear garden that backed into Durham 

Gardens and had a fresh water well that could supply drinking water to anyone if we 

ever had a short fall of water. There were also 6 bee hives and if you wanted any 

honey you could just go to the owner of the house and buy some. 

Then 162 Stakes Hill Road was sold I think to the now owner that had no intention of 

living in it but to turn it into a house building site. 

First part of the rear garden went and so did the bee hives and two large 4 bedroom 

houses were built which left some of the rear garden but not for long. Next came two 

more 3 bedroom houses even though the people of Durham Gardens tried to stop it 

even though it had a fresh water well which is now covered over.  

The next thing the owner of 162 Stakes Hill Road tried to do was have the Copper 

Beech tree cut down in the year 2006 so they could come out of the front of the 

house into Durham Gardens. This tree and another tree had been in the front garden 

of 162 Stakes Hill Road for ever and had PTOs on them so that was stopped. That 

did not stop the owner from still trying to build in the front garden. 

 March this year the owner of 162 Stakes Hill Road tried to get a 2 ½ story block of 

flats built in the front garden where if it had been built 16 people could have lived in 

it. Where were all the cars going to go as there is no room on that propriety? That 

was stopped. 

Once again the owners of 162 Stakes Hill Road are trying again. This time 

September 2020 they requested there block of flats to fit alongside the old house 

which together with the old house could hold 16 people. With parking for 7 cars, so 

where will the remainder park in Durham Gardens where there is not enough space 

for cars that are parked in the road now. 

Durham Gardens is a small road already full of cars, vans and some lorries.  We are 

the only road without yellow lines unlike the two roads either side of us. People from 

the pub the dentist and all the people that take their children to and from school 

every day park in this road. Every day we have people that do not live in our road 

parking on the green verges in front of our drives and just making our lives a misery.  

Now I hear you may let the owner of 162 Stakes Hill Road build again in their front 

garden with no consideration of the people of Durham Gardens and all the people 

and children that walk on the pavement that pass the entrance to 162 Stakes Hill 

Road every day. 

Do you not think the owners of 162 Stakes Hill Road have made enough money on 

the houses that they have had built in the rear garden of the large house already? 



I hope  that when some child or older person is hit by a car coming out of 162 Stakes 

Hill Road you feel guilty for what you are about to do. 


